
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
The Council of Foothills County will hold a non-statutory 
public hearing, regarding the following proposed annex-
ation on WEDNESDAY, THE 22nd DAY OF MAY, 2019 
at 1:30 pm, in the Council Chambers, Joint Administra-
tion Building, 309 Macleod Tr. S., High River, Alberta:

Foothills County Council has received an annexation 
agreement prepared by the Town of High River and en-
dorsed by the Town of High River and Foothills County 
Annexation Negotiation Committee.  The area of land 
under consideration for annexation from Foothills County 
into the Town of High River is approximately 252.48 +/- 
acres in three pieces as shown on the map (above) and is 
described as follows:
Annexation Area A – 182.38 acres (73.81 hectares), le-
gally located in Township 19 Range 28 (W4M), NW 
and SW of Section 9 – west of Highway 2.

Annexation Area B – 60.27 acres (24.39 hectares), legal-
ly located in Township 18 Range 29 (W4M) SE of Sec-
tion 36; together with approximately 6 acres (2.43 hect-
ares) of the adjacent portion of Road Widening Plan 
1797EZ and the Government Road Allowance (104th 
Street E) located between the current Town boundary 
and the southern boundary of Section 36 Township 18 
Range 29 W4M. 

Annexation Area C - 3.83 acres (1.55 hectares), legally lo-
cated in Township 18, Range 29 (W4M) NW of Section 35.

The proposed annexation agreement is available for review 
online at www.mdfoothills.com. Copies of the annexation 
agreement can also be emailed or faxed out upon request and 
may be inspected in the Joint Municipal Building in High 
River during regular office hours - Monday to Friday, 8:30 
am to 4:30 pm.
At the public hearing, Council will hear from residents who 
wish to make representation. Any person providing a written 
submission at the hearing must have twelve copies of same 
available at the commencement of the hearing. If you wish 
to provide letters in advance of the hearing, please do so two 
(2) days prior to the hearing date. No submission via tele-
phone will be considered.
For more information, to submit comments, or if you have 
any questions about the proposed annexation or the Public 
Hearing, please contact Julie McLean at Julie.McLean@md-
foothills.com, fax to (403) 652-7880, or call (403) 603-6239.
	 Julie McLean

Senior Planner, MEDes RPP MCIP
Dates of Publication: May 8, 2019 and May 15, 2019
Dated this 1st day of May 2019
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